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The FASB issued the proposed ASU, Business Combinations (Topic 805): Revenue from
Contracts with Customers - Recognizing an Assumed Liability [a consensus of the FASB

Emerging Issues Task Force), which addresses when an entity should recognize a

contract liability from a revenue contract that is assumed in a business combination.
The Board also published an Invitation to Comment, Measurement and Other Topics

Related to Revenue Contracts with Customers under Topic 805, to solicit stakeholder
feedback on certain issues identified by the EITF during its consideration of Issue 18A,

“Recognition under Topic 805 for an Assumed Liability in a Revenue Contract”.

ASC 805, Business Combinations, does not provide specific guidance on when an entity
should recognize, and how it should measure, liabilities from revenue contracts with
customers within the scope of ASC 606, Revenue from Contracts with Customers. The
proposed amendments would apply to all entities that enter into business combinations
within the scope of ASC 805 after the entity has adopted ASC 606.

Under the proposed ASU, the acquirer in a business combination transaction would
recognize an assumed liability from a contract with a customer if that liability meets the
Johanna Pérez definition of an unsatisfied performance obligation for which either the acquiree has
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www.grantthornton.pr The Board will determine the effective date of the proposed amendments and whether

entities can early adopt the proposed guidance after it considers stakeholder feedback.
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Entities would apply the proposed amendments prospectively to business combinations that
occur after the effective date of a final standard.

The FASB staff also issued proposed taxonomy improvements related to the proposed ASU.
The Invitation to Comment includes a summary of the following financial reporting issues:

® payment terms and their effect on subsequent revenue recognized
e  costs to fulfill a performance obligation in measuring the fair value of a contract

liability for a revenue contract under ASC 805

It also contains several examples demonstrating the potential effect of including explicit
guidance in the Codification for the different approaches that the Board or the Task Force
might consider in responding to these issues. However, the Invitation to Comment does not
include the Board’s or the Task Force’s preliminary views about how an entity might respond
to each issue.

Comments on the proposed ASU, the related proposed taxonomy improvements, and the
Invitation to Comment are due April 30.

Source:
Grant Thornton, On the Horizon February 21, 2019.

DISCLAIMER: This update and its content do not constitute advice. Clients should not act solely on the basis

of the material contained in this publication. Itis intended for information purposes only and should not be
ra nt o rnto n regarded as specific advice. In addition, advice from proper consultant should be obtained prior to taking

action on any issue dealt with this update.
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